Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

July 27, 2021
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Gordon Rebello, Jason Call, Donna Laurent, Gil Finch, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative 
Absent:  Bob Roy, alternate; Wayne Kellner, alternate  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Mark Gross, June Garneau, Olin Garneau
Minutes
A motion was made by Donna Laurent to approve the minutes of the June 23, 2021 meeting as read, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Consultation - Boundary Line Adjustment – Mark Gross
Mark Gross presented the Board with a plan for a boundary line changes among Lots 29A, 8, and 25, Map 14 located on Israel River Road.  Lot 25, formerly owned by the Foley Revocable Trust and abutting Lots 8 and 29A, was recently purchased by Mr. Gross.  The boundary lines to be redrawn result in two lots both having at least 200 feet of road frontage. In a previous consultation, Board members had recommended that Mr. Gross seek the advice of a licensed surveyor which he has done.  They examined a plat drawn by surveyor Mark Boulanger.  Mr. Gross was asked where a driveway would be located.  He said he had spoken to Mark Dubois and that Mark said a culvert would not be required in his proposed location.  There was a question as to whether Israel’s River Road was a town or state road.  Kevin Meehan said it is considered a town road.  Jason Call asked about a structure shown on one of the lots and said two dwelling are not allowed on one lot.  Mr. Gross said the existing structure would be removed.  The location of septic systems need to be noted on the plat.  The Board secretary said she would go through the boundary line adjustment checklist to see if any other information needed to be added or other changes made.  She will also check the abutter list supplied by Mr. Gross and let him know about the total for fees and also Mr. Boulanger about changes needed on the plat.  A hearing date was set for August 24.  Mr. Gross thanked the Board and left the meeting. 
Master Plan

June Garneau and Olin Garneau of Mapping and Planning Solutions (MAPS) handed out partially completed drafts of Chapter 7: Natural Resources, Hazards & Climate Change to be included in the Master Plan revision.  June referenced the Natural Resources Inventory and information supplied by Dave Govatski.  She said she was also doing research for  the chapter on the town’s history and had found a wealth of resources at Weeks Library in Lancaster.  In both chapters it was perhaps too easy to provide more data and information than necessary.  Not getting too wordy and too much into the weeds is better.  Board members read through the Chapter 7 pages, including information on conserved land in the town and surface waters (rivers, lakes, streams and ponds).  Pictures, charts, and maps accompanied the descriptions.  The next working session is scheduled for the Board’s next meeting on August 10.  June and Olin thanked the Board and left the meeting.        
.

Financial Report

The Board secretary reported she still does not have a corrected financial report.  There appears to be questionable amounts on some line items and some line items are missing.  It has been difficult getting access to information needed to fix the situation.
Communications

New applications have come into the Zoning Board of Adjustment from Anthony Plant seeking to operate a business and Shawn Davenport to build closer to a property line than allowed.  The two hearings are scheduled for August 12.
Santa’s Village presented a plan to the Select Board at their July 26 meeting of proposed changes and improvements to driveway entrances, a designated pedestrian crosswalk, fencing to guide the flow of vehicles and pedestrians, and hopefully, have a posted 30 mph speed zone from the intersection of Rt. 2 and Rt. 116 continue past Santa’s Village.  If a plan is approved by all parties, a hearing will probably be held at some point by the NH Department of Transportation.

Michael Fraser, owner of the Iron Dog Inn, made a request to the Select Board for a meeting with them and the Planning and Zoning Boards to present a plan he has.  The Select Board told him he should meet first with the Planning Board.  The Board secretary will contact him by e-mail to confirm his attendance at the Board’s August 10 meeting.

A current use case referred to the Planning Board was signed off on. 
Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.

The Board’s next regular meeting date is August 10.  

There being no further business, Jason Call made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gil Finch.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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